Hanover Township Sewer Authority

July 16, 2012
Hanover Township Building

Mrs. Dawn Paden called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, Secretary/Treasurer 

Tim Seech, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, Project Engineer John Rae, 

Solicitor John Salopek and Frank Paganie, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. As well as, approximately six township residents property owners.  

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the minutes of June 18, 2012; Mrs. Paden seconds the motion; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Voelker presented the Treasurer’s Report with beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of June 1, 2012 of $52,579.59, June deposits of $41,654.98 and expenditures of $42,452.97, ending balance $51,781.60. Balance in the Pennvest Account in June was $43,124.69. Balance in Tap Fund Account in June was $164,140.91. Transferred $21,684.26 from Account #8787 to Account #9763.  Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay the invoices total of $12,610.63; seconded by 
Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay HTSA Part Time Employee Patricia Garrett for Week Ending June 30, 2012 and July 15, 2012, Payroll total of $184.00; seconded by
Mr. Seech. Roll Call – Dawn Paden – yes; Tim Seech – yes; Nancy Voelker – abstain for Patricia Garrett.

Old Business:  Mrs. Paden mentioned the E-One Training classes that Mr. LaValla and Mr. Seech presented with E-One the attendance was real good.

Mrs. Paden mentioned that we would continue to discuss Whipporwill Road and find out the best way to handle this location. Mrs. Voelker will talk to the Hanover Township Supervisor’s with this situation. We will continue to discuss this situation.
Mrs. Paden mentioned if possible line extension for Phase I new construction on A.L. Solutions to our plant instead of going to Weirton Plant. Mr. Rae mentioned that there would be a cost involved in re-routing the Lines to Phase 2. Sewage planning does not show them running that way. Weirton has a big plant they have an industrial pre treatment program that is the best way to send that waste. Mrs. Paden asked Mr. Salopek if he could check on the contract for Weirton Sewage Plant.

Solicitor Report:  Mr. Salopek mentioned that he sent all the board members a copy of Live Nation revision on June 28, 2012, and sent an email to Mr. Wilson Roger and his reply was that the legal department would be looking it over.

Engineer Report - Mrs. Paden made a motion to rescind Change Order No. 7-02; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried. 
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Mrs. Paden made a motion to Revision I - Change Order No. 7-02 RI for $62,335.00;
seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Change Order No. 10F-01 for quantity change no dollar amount changed; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Phase I Requisition No. 83 for $11,314.81; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Phase II Requisition No. P2-16 for $426,477.97; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried.

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept Phase II Pennvest Payment Request #14; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept Phase II Reimbursement for Payment

Request #13 from H2O for $254,460.00; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried.

Mr. Rae mentioned on the budget that we should keep Phase II separate for the rest 

of ‘2012’; and work on this for combining both Phase I & II; for ‘2013’ we need to

work on this at the Work Shop meetings.

Mr. Rae mentioned on the Connection Forms that Johanna sketched for Phase II 

need to mail out to all Phase II Customers so they would know where there Tap Line

is located.

Mrs. Paden mentioned that the Pennsylvania American Water Line from the Treatment Plant all the way to Bavington Roadhouse has this been completed or in progress?
Mr. Rae mentioned it was run down to the meter pit, then connected up to the 

Bavington Inn parking lot and Pennsylvania American Water put the service underneath the road. Greensburg has been working on the connections from the vault.
Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept Installment Payment Applications for
Mrs. Wacker; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

New Business:  Mrs. Paden mentioned that in the event of going away for a prolonged period of time your system should be flushed with clean water. It is recommended that you fill your bathtub to go through your system just prior to leaving. This will prevent problems when you return. Guidelines will be sent out with the bills.

Executive Session – will be held for possible litigation no action being taken.

Mrs. Paden made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:42 pm; Mr. Seech seconds the motion; Motion carried.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________________

______


Tim Seech, Secretary

